

Guide to the Ann Valder Photograph Collection on Judy Bayley

This finding aid was created by UNLV Special Collections and Archives staff. This copy was published on March 29, 2022. Please contact special.collections@unlv.edu for questions regarding this collection.

Persistent URL for this finding aid: http://n2t.net/ark:/62930/f12d30

© 2022 The Regents of the University of Nevada. All rights reserved.

University of Nevada, Las Vegas. University Libraries. Special Collections and Archives.

Box 457010 4505 S. Maryland Parkway Las Vegas, Nevada 89154-7010 <u>special.collections@unlv.edu</u>

Table of Contents

Summary Information	3
Biographical Note	3
Scope and Contents Note	4
Arrangement Note	5
Administrative Information	
Related Materials	5
Names and Subjects	6
Collection Inventory	6

Summary Information

Repository :	University of Nevada, Las Vegas. University Libraries. Special Collections and Archives.
Creator:	Valder, Ann, 1920-1987
Title:	Ann Valder Photograph Collection on Judy Bayley
ID:	PH-00324
Date [inclusive]:	1969 to 1971
Physical Description:	0.06 Cubic Feet (1 hanging folder)
Physical Description:	0.10 Linear Feet
Language of the Material:	English
Abstract:	The Ann Valder Photograph Collection on Judy Bayley (1969-1971) consists of black-and-white photographic prints of Hacienda Hotel owner Judy Bayley, collected by Las Vegas, Nevada journalist Ann Valder. The collection is primarily comprised of photographic prints of Bayley at a 1971 event held in her honor at the International Hotel in Las Vegas, Nevada. The collection also includes photographic prints of Bayley at fundraisers for the American Cancer Society. Ann Valder was an editor and journalist for the <i>Las Vegas Review-Journal</i> and <i>Valley</i> <i>Times</i> , as well as a columnist for the <i>Las Vegas Sun</i> .

Preferred Citation

Ann Valder Photograph Collection on Judy Bayley, 1969-1971. PH-00324. Special Collections and Archives, University Libraries, University of Nevada, Las Vegas. Las Vegas, Nevada.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Biographical Note

Ann Valder was born June 5, 1920 in Kansas City, Missouri. She spent several years working at RKO Radio and then for *Better Homes and Gardens* magazine before moving to Las Vegas, Nevada in 1957 with her husband B. C. Valder and their children. She first worked as the promotions coordinator for Radio KENO, before becoming a columnist and associate editor for the *Las Vegas Review-Journal*. After nine years, she moved to the *Valley Times* as women's editor. In 1977, she

returned to the *Review-Journal* as assistant society editor, a position she held until her retirement in 1983. Valder later worked as a society columnist for the *Las Vegas Sun*. Ann Valder passed away on June 15, 1987.

Source:

"LV Sun Columnist Ann Valder Dies." *Las Vegas Sun*. June 16, 1987.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Biographical Note

Judy Bayley moved to Las Vegas, Nevada with her husband Warren "Doc" Bayley in 1956. Doc Bayley opened the Hacienda Hotel in Las Vegas, Nevada later that year as part of his Hacienda Hotel chain that began in California. When he died in 1964, Judy Bayley took over the company and became chairwoman of Casino Operations, Inc.

During her time in Las Vegas, Bayley became active in several community organizations, including the Order of the Eastern Star and the Variety Club. She was honored by the Nevada Heart Association, the March of Dimes, and the American Cancer Association for her charity work. She also donated \$65,000 to the University of Nevada, Las Vegas for the construction of the Judy Bayley Theatre, which opened in 1972.

Source:

F. Andrew Taylor, "Judy Bayley was philanthropist, businesswoman," *Las Vegas Review-Journal,* January 2014. http://www.reviewjournal.com/view/paradise/judy-bayley-was-philanthropist-businesswoman

^ Return to Table of Contents

Scope and Contents Note

The Ann Valder Photograph Collection on Judy Bayley (1969-1971) consists of black-and-white photographic prints of Hacienda Hotel owner Judy Bayley, collected by Las Vegas, Nevada journalist Ann Valder. The collection is primarily comprised of photographic prints of Bayley at a 1971 event held in her honor at the International Hotel in Las Vegas, Nevada. The collection also includes photographic prints of Bayley at fundraisers for the American Cancer Society. Ann Valder was an editor and journalist for the *Las Vegas Review-Journal* and *Valley Times*, as well as a columnist for the *Las Vegas Sun*.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Arrangement Note

Materials remain in original order.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Administrative Information

Access Note

Collection is open for research.

Publication Rights

Materials in this collection may be protected by copyrights and other rights. See <u>Reproductions</u> <u>and Use</u> on the UNLV Special Collections and Archives website for more information about reproductions and permissions to publish.

Acquisition Note

Materials were donated in 1990 by Elizabeth Foyt; accession number 90-60.

Processing Note

In 2019, as part of an archival backlog elimination project, Christina Lamoureux wrote the finding aid and entered the data into ArchivesSpace.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Related Materials

Related Collections

The following resource may provide additional information related to the materials in this collection:

Ann Valder Papers, 1963-1984. MS-00319. Special Collections and Archives, University Libraries, University of Nevada, Las Vegas. Las Vegas, Nevada.

Alma Hinricksen Photograph Collection on Judy Bayley, 1960s. PH-00202. Special Collections and Archives, University Libraries, University of Nevada, Las Vegas. Las Vegas, Nevada.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Names and Subjects

- photographs
- Las Vegas (Nev.)
- Charity organization
- Women

.....

• Bayley, Judy, 1915-1971

Collection Inventory

Title/Description	Containers
Judy Bayley and granddaughter Laura-Lisa next to Tanya the elephant during the Cancer Crusade event at the International Hotel, Las Vegas, Nevada, approximately 1970 (0324_0001) (view online)	folder 01
From left to right: Lynn Claiborne, Linda Kramer, Judy Bayley, Joan Shoofey, Bonnie Gragson, Judy Silverman, Bea Farrell, and Mary Barnett at an unknown event, approximately 1970 (0324_0002) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
From left to right: Joan Rashbrook, Judy Bayley, Judy Bayley's mother, Ada Belk, approximately 1970 (0324_0003) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
From left to right: Art Ham, Jr., Judy Bayley, University of Nevada, Las Vegas President R. J. Zorn, Mrs. A. W. Ham, Sr., and Wing Fong at the groundbreaking for the Judy Bayley Theatre, 1971 (0324_0004) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
Judy Bayley on horseback, approximately 1970 (0324_0005) (view online)	folder 01
Larry duBoef (left) with two unidentified men reviewing an American Cancer Society report, 1969 February (0324_0006) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
Judy Bayley with two unidentified men holding a donation check for the American Cancer Society, approximately 1970 (0324_0007) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
Judy Bailey with three unidentified men probably from the American Cancer Society, approximately 1970 (0324_0008) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
Four unidentified men holding a check for the American Cancer Society, approximately 1970 (0324_0009) (view online)	folder 01
Judy Bayley with two unidentified men holding a donation check for the American Cancer Society, approximately 1970 (0324_0010) (view online)	folder 01

vent honoring Judy Bayley at the International Hotel, Las Vegas, Nevada	
From left to right: Joan Rashbrook, an unidentified man, Joan Shoofey, Judy Bayley, and Larry duBoef, 1971 (0324_0011) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
From left to right: U.S. Senator Alan Bible, Ada Belk, Judy Bayley, and Gus Giuffre, 1971 (0324_0012) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
Judy Bayley standing for applause with Gus Giuffre, 1971 (0324_0013) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
Judy Bayley and an unidentified man, 1971 (0324_0014) (view online)	folder 01
From left to right: Judy Bayley, Gus Giuffre, and former Nevada governor Grant Sawyer, 1971 (0324_0015) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
Monsignor Ryan (far left), U.S. Senator Howard Cannon (third from left), U.S. Senator Alan Bible (sixth from left), Judy Bayley (seated), Gus Giuffre (standing at podium), and Governor Grant Sawyer (right of Giuffre), 1971 (0324_0016) (view online)	folder 01
Judy Bayley accepting honroary proclamation for "Judy Bayley Day" from an unidentified woman, 1971 (0324_0017) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
From left to right: U.S. Senator Alan Bible, Gus Giuffre, and Judy Bayley, 1971 (0324_0018) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
From left to right: an unidentified man, Joan Shoofey, Judy Bayley, and Larry duBoef, 1971 (0324_0019) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
From left to right: Ada Belk, U.S. Senator Alan Bible, U.S. Senator Howard Cannon, Judy Bayley, and Gus Giuffre (at the podium), 1971 (0324_0020) (view online)	folder 01
Judy Bayley and Gus Giuffre, 1971 (0324_0021) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
Judy Bayley receiving a medal with an unidentified man, 1971 (0324_0022) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
From left to right: Gus Giuffre, Herb Kaufman, and Judy Bayley, 1971 (0324_0023) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
From left to right: Gus Giuffre, Herb Kaufman, Judy Bayley, and U.S. Representative Walter Baring, 1971 (0324_0024) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
From left to right: Ada Belk, Judy Bayley, and Joan Rashbrook, 1971 (0324_0025) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
Ada Belk (second from left) followed by Judy Bayley, U.S. Senator Howard Cannon, Mrs. Bonnie Gragson, and Gus Giuffre (at the podium), 1971 (0324_0026) (view online)	folder 01
From left to right: Joan Shoofey, Judy Bayley, and Larry duBoef, 1971 (0324_0027) (<u>view online</u>)	folder 01
Judy Bayley accepting honroary proclamation for "Judy Bayley Day" from an unidentified woman. Gus Giuffre is standing in background, 1971 (0324_0028) (view online)	folder 01

Judy Bayley and former Nevada governor Grant Sawyer (2 copies add	folder
extent), 1971 (0324_0029) (<u>view online</u>)	01